A worksession of the City Council was held at City Hall, 200 S. Main Street, on Monday, May 16, 2016, at 5:00 p.m.

Present were Mayor Platte and Councilpersons Harri, McGee, Colestock and Burke. None were absent.

Administrative Staff Present was City Manager Jon Stoppels, Library Director Anna Curtis, Police Chief Larry Weeks, Quality of Life Director Troy Stowell, City Treasurer Marrie Jo Carr, Building Official LeRoy Hummel, Fire Chief Roger McNutt, and City Clerk Kristy Reinecke.

Purpose of the meeting was a worksession. Notice of the meeting was duly given.

Public Comments:
None.
Department Head Reports:
None.
New Business Topics of Discussion were:
City Manager Stoppels reviewed with Council the purchase agreement that would be entered into with Meridian Magnesium Company for the sale of additional lots in the North Industrial Park. City Clerk Reinecke reviewed with Council that a notice of sale of property would have to be published in the paper and a Council Resolution would have to be on file with the City prior to the actual sale. This item will appear on the May 23 rd Agenda for Council consideration.
City Clerk Reinecke reviewed with Council the letter of authorization for the Huron Wind Project that needs to be approved in order for MPPA to make the purchase on the City's behalf. This item will appear on the May 23 rd Agenda for Council consideration.
City Building Official Hummel reviewed with Council the property maintenance issue regarding property located on North Street and that it is now time for the City Council to hold a Hearing on the property and proceed with legal action if necessary. This item will appear on the May 23 rd Agenda for Council consideration.
Quality of Life Director Stowell reviewed with Council the Special Event Request from Mat Perfitt for the use of Island Park for a wedding to take place at midnight. Quality of Life Director Stowell stated that this would require a waiver of some Ordinances to allow this event to happen. This item will appear on the May 23 rd Agenda for Council consideration.
City Manager Stoppels reviewed with Council the General Fund, Major and Local Street Budgets. City Manager Stoppels stated that if Council had questions or concerns to see him, but this item will continue to be discussed at future worksessions.
Old Business Topics of Discussion were:
None.
Public Comments:
None.
The meeting was adjourned at 5:35 p.m.

Kristy Reinecke, City Clerk

Steven G. Platte, Mayor